

**Aldbrough Parish Council  
Minutes**

**Monday 11<sup>th</sup> December 2017 7.30pm @ Aldbrough Primary School**

**Present**

Cllrs. Sharlah Cantwell – Chairman  
Paul Woodward  
Steve Turner  
Mick Robinson  
Geoff North  
Tim Floater  
Kevin Blackwell  
David Walker

Clerk Nicki Salvidge  
PCSO Darren Bainton

**1. Apologies of Absence**

Cllr. M Turner

**2. To suspend the meeting for a period of no longer than 15 minutes for public participation**

**3. To receive declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of the Agenda items below.** Members declaring an interest should (A) identify the agenda item and the type of interest being declared & (B) note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items below

Cllr Keven Blackwell declared an interest in planning application Hill Farm.

Any other declarations in relation to matters in regard to Recreation Ground discussed and agreed that all Councillors declare an interest as overseers of the land.

**4. To approve last month's minutes held Monday 13<sup>th</sup> November 2017**

Agreed and signed

**5. To present the financial accounts – Chair to approve and sign**

Agreed and signed

**6. Police Matters**

No crimes in this month's report relating to Aldbrough. Chair requested a definitive answer be given regarding the area at the junction of High Street and Hornsea Road, PCSO Bainton to look into.

Graffiti at the Church had been removed.

PCSO Bainton thanked everyone for their help at the Aldbrough lights event which had gone smoothly. Cllr Cantwell thanked PCSO Bainton for his support. Thanks also given to Cllrs. North and S. Turner for the lovely tree.

**7. Matters arising – Chair to receive updates on 'Resolves'**

Animals Carlton Drive- resident has had a visit from animal health who have checked all documents, holding number and animals and found everything all correct and animals all in good health. Lady obviously very upset, more so that it was reported via Parish Council when it was neighbours complaining and could have gone to her directly. Any future complaints to be reported by the complainant and not via parish council at ERYC request.

Daffodils- clerk sent complaint and has received 2 replacement sacks as an apology. Thanks to everyone who has helped in the planting. Letters to be sent to SSE - Michael Gillet and Staff, Matty Wood, Tony Leake and WI. Cllr Robinson to plant remaining crocus at entrance to cemetery.

Footbridge repairs - Cllr S. Turner to get in touch with someone to repair

Complaints re Bio mass burner clerk corresponding with manager of company who wishes to be informed of any issues to enable him to deal directly with them, any future notice delivered, will also be sent to clerk to allow them to go on notice boards and web site. Further questions raised as to actual start date and if a silencer would be used, clerk to check on.

Dropped kerb at corner of Headlands has permission

Cllr Robinson update on PC Simon Carlisle, despite numerous calls Cllr Robinson had to resort to dialling 101 to get an answer. PC Carlisle denied receiving any emails, clerk to re send original. Stamp, Jackson and Proctor contacted regarding grey areas regarding recreation field for legal interpretation. Which include re write of deeds in 2010 to take in changes requested.

#### **8. Planning Applications**

44 High Street – objections raised re parking and reduction of permissible spaces per property.

Harnar, Campsite Road – no objections

Hill Farm – comments to be sent to clerk before 20<sup>th</sup> December 2017

Letter sent to Planning inspectorate in favour of plans for rear 4 East Newton Road, Cllr John Holtby has also offered his support to these plans.

Agreed that paper plans be sent to all except Cllrs. Blackwell, Woodward and Walker who are happy to receive electronically.

#### **9. Correspondence**

Letter from ERYC re hire of school for Parish Council meetings- Cllr. Cantwell to speak to Mrs Ulph school head regarding new arrangements

#### **10. Allotments**

Cllr Robinson requested letter to go out with reminders for Allotment rent for people to cut back hedges, agreed that Cllr. S Turner to ask Alan Tharratt to cut tops and outsides at cost to Parish Council. Any internal hedges left uncut by end of January to be cut by Alan and expense incurred to be billed to allotment holder.

#### **11. Phone Mast**

Plans for Phone mast agreed and option to use LCF Law for legal work agreed. Cllr. Robinson abstained from the vote.

#### **12. Poorfields**

Letter from R Ward Frank Hill discussed, Clerk to reply and look into land registry over ownership of the triangle end piece.

#### **13. Precept**

To agree 2018 precept.

Recommend £10,000 proposed Cllr. S Turner, seconded Cllr Robinson all agreed

#### **14. Planning Meeting**

Poor response discussed holding at a more central location, clerk to look into.

#### **15. Any Other Business**

Accident Hornsea Road, Wednesday evening lamppost made safe. Nobody knew any details.

Cllr. Turner spoke that he felt the clerk was taking on a lot of additional work sorting out various additional issues and that she was not happy, as some felt it to be a personal attack. Cllr. Cantwell suggested an increase in hours until additional work completed all agreed to 5 hours extra per week. Cllr Woodward said that the clerk was due for a pay review and it to be added to agenda for January.

Cllr Robinson unhappy with the state of roads and paths, clerk to request road sweeper and ask if possible for a date to allow notice to be given to residents to move vehicles.

Police Partnership meetings have not been re arranged since Inspector Coultard left, he requested clerk contact Inspector Hinch to see if they could be re arranged. Cllr. Floater requested they be on an evening to allow those working to attend.

Cllr. Cantwell has had no update from Coastal Opportunities.

Cllr S Turner asked if East Newton Road could be looked at due to potholes and general poor condition. Clerk to report to highways.

#### **16. To Announce the Date of the next meeting as Monday 8<sup>th</sup> January 2018**

**Meeting closed 9.50pm**

Signed \_\_\_\_\_ date \_\_\_\_\_